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Dear Friends, 

 

It has been a joy, honor and pleasure being your pastor for the past 15 

months!  I am going to miss all of you when we say goodbye. I am 

grateful to the Elders and Deacons! You do wonderful ministries together!  

I am proud of the many ministries and worship that we have been part of.  

NorCal Christian Ministries, SWAG, HANGOUT, Worship Services: All 

Soul’s Day, Christmas, Reaffirmation of Baptism, Lent, Easter, Easter 

Egg Hunts, and VBS to name just a few. I will take all of these 

experiences with me to my next call.  

 

I am interviewing with other churches.  We shall see what God has 

planned. Michelle and Tessa are looking forward to having me around more often.  My muscles have 

gotten stiff from all the driving, and I will be happy to start exercising more often! 

 

I am going to miss the manse and the vibrant downtown.  The other night I was at Ukiah Brewing 

Company listening to happy people sing karaoke.  I took Tessa to the Sun House during Easter and she is 

still talking about it. Michelle is trying to perfect a recipe she had at Chop Chop. 

 

I am not sure when my last day will be. It looks like it might be in mid to late June. I will let you know. 

We have some things to schedule at home and this is influencing my final Sunday.  

 

I know David is excited to come home to Ukiah.  We will know more soon on an exact date.  

 

I am available to meet, go for coffee, lunch or just spend some time together.  I am in my office on 

Sunday, Tuesday-Thursday.   When you are in Novato and planning on a meal or visit to Beso Bistro, 

please let me know!  

 

In Christ  ~ Pastor Daniel  
 
 

 
 

http://www.fpcukiah.org/
http://www.facebook.com/firstpresbyterianchurchukiah
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Did you know….???    

 

 Rev. David Rodriguez was recently 

awarded the third highest US Military 

award:  the “Defense Meritorious Service 

Medal” (see the Ribbon above).  This medal is worn between the 

Purple Heart and Meritorious Service Medal and is awarded by the US 

Dept. of Defense to members of the Armed Forces who, while serving 

in a joint activity, distinguish themselves by non-combat outstanding 

achievement or meritorious service. 

 

You can see the Award, the Citation, and Narrative at the end of this 

newsletter.  Congratulations David, on this highly prestigious medal!  

We’re very proud of you and the work you have done and will continue to do to the glory of God’s 

Kingdom! 
 
 
 

 

 

The search continues for Director of Youth/Family 

Ministries… 
 

The committee for the hiring of the Director of Youth & Family Ministries is actively 
seeking candidates for the position.  When a viable pool is assembled the committee 
will schedule interviews.  As of yet we have not found candidates that would fill our 
need.  If you have knowledge of someone who would like to apply please have them 
contact Denise, in the office, for a job description and application. 
 
 
We have been in contact with Pastor David and are in the process of determining his 
return to Ukiah.  There are several factors being determined and as soon as all factors 
are worked out we will have a specific date to announce. Please bear with us as we 
work with pastor and his Navy obligations. A tentative date could be sometime mid-
July. 
 
In Christ,  Jerry 

 
 
 



Page 3 

 

~ ~ ~  M I S S I O N S  Michele Young, Elder ~ ~ ~ 
 

Don't forget to bring your Cents-Ability offering to church on the first Sunday every 

month.  The collection is taken during communion, baskets are in the front for your 

convenience.  If you need a collection container to keep at home, you can pick one up 

in the narthex.  Remember all your money is used to help feed the hungry in our area.  

Thank you for helping with your prayers and donations. 

 
 
 
THANK YOU! THANK YOU to all who supported our 
Meals-To-Go fundraiser with your prayers, 
donations and hard work – we are excited to have 
this opportunity to work together to the Glory of 
God. 
 
We served 132 meals and raised over $7,500 
dollars to go toward our Uganda Orphanage 
building!! 
 
The orphanage project is on time and on budget!  Phase I is complete, which included the completion of 
all of the walls and preparation for the roof to be installed.  The estimated cost in schillings was 
5,023,000.  That translates to approximately $1,355.  Not bad for a little church in Ukiah!   
 
The recent fundraiser was a tremendous success due to the efforts of the mission committee and the 
many helpers who put it on.  Money has been sent to cover expenses for Phase II, which is 
approximately $2,400. This will include roofing, doors and windows, the construction of a water tank 
base and rain water harvesting.  We have all the funds needed and are prepared to send funds for Phase 
III when they begin.  There is a Phase IV, so the project isn’t completed yet.  Will keep you posted on 
that Phase. 
 
Pastor John and his family are so happy and grateful for our help.  Also, please keep Pastor John in your 
prayers as he would like to come visit us in June.  He has been turned down twice previously when 
applying for a visa.   
 

Thank you all for your generosity, love and support. 
We are truly making a difference in the lives of these dear people. 

 

 

 

 

CARE PACKAGES FOR OUR MILITARY AND ORPHANAGE IN DJIBOUTI     

Thank you for all the donations that we have received every month.  We send out the last shipment of 

peanut butter and dry beans last week.    Your donations made a huge difference for the children and 

troops in Djibouti.  Thank you! 
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SHOEBOX RECYCLING PROGRAM 

We sent our second shipment (5 large boxes) back to headquarters to be processed and shipped to those in 

need.   Thank you for donating your gently used shoes and keep them coming! We are using the money 

earned from this ministry to buy new shoes for school age children in our  community who have a need.  

If you know of a family or child that might benefit from our Shoes for You program, please contact the 

church office to let us know.   

 

Operation Christmas Child – 25 Years, 1993 – 2018 

 

Twenty-five years ago, the first Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes were given to 

children in Bosnia.  To mark this important anniversary Franklin Graham celebrated 

in the best way possible: bringing shoeboxes and the Good News of Jesus Christ to 

children and their families in January to the Dominican Republic. 

 

Our church has been one of the drop off centers for this ministry for over 10 plus 

years.  The National Collection Week is November 12 – 19th.  Plans are to have an 

appreciation and kick off luncheon in July – stay tuned for more information.  May God be praised and 

the teaching of Jesus go forth in this ministry. 

 
 
 

 

~ ~ ~  W O R S H I P   Shirley Lewis, Elder ~ ~ ~ 
 

Flowers for the Sanctuary 
 

Do you enjoy arranging flowers?  Do you have flowers in your garden that you would like to “show off”?  

If so, and if you would enjoy decorating our sanctuary, you are invited to bring flower arrangements on 

any Sunday.  We have several places where flowers could be placed on display.  If you have any 

questions, please contact Shirley Lewis or the office. 

 

 

 

 

Easter Morning, Indigo Funk 

was baptized and received into 

membership of FPCU.  

Welcome into our Church 

Family, Indigo! 
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May  VIP Luncheon 

Wednesday, May 16th  @ 11:30 

 
 

All those Very Important People age 70 and over are invited to a luncheon on the 21st.   

Menu: assorted quiches, green salad, and strawberry shortcake.   

Guest speaker:  Rev. Daniel Christian.   

Please call the church, 468-9235, if you need a ride. Hope to see you here! 

 
 

 

AFTERNOON TEA  

SATURDAY, MAY 5, 2 PM 

 

Fundraiser sponsored by  FPCU’s Presbyterian Women  USA 
 
 

Cooks and bakers are selecting their most delicious and delectable 

recipes for tea sandwiches and dainty cookies.  Tables will be set with 

gorgeous china and beautiful centerpieces and they will certainly be an 

enchanting sight.   

 

We are limiting the number to 104 place settings, so be sure to get your tickets soon.  We will be offering 

a variety of lovely baskets, filled with interesting and sought-after items, for a raffle, following the tea and 

program.  Our local community has looked forward to attending our Teas in the past; let’s make this one a 

beautiful experience!  

 

Tickets are available now for a small cost of $15.00 each, or purchase a table of 8 for $96.  Tickets are 

available from Wilma Pribyl or the church office. 

 

 

To our Dear Church Family,  
 

We want to thank each of you for the love and support you  

gave us in the loss of our daughter. We appreciated your 

 reaching out to us in so many ways during this sad time.  

Your prayers and caring were such a comfort and so very, very 

 much appreciated. We are so blessed to be part of such a wonderful, 

 loving church family. We love you and we thank you. 

 

With our heartfelt gratitude,  Dick & Sharon Ruddick 
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Notes from the Session Meeting,  March 15 
 
PASTOR REPORT:  Rev. Larry Ballenger officiated the memorial service of Roland Pringle, March 10th.  Indigo Funk was 

baptized on Easter Sunday. 

 

DECISIONS/MOTIONS: 

• Worship:  Per the Book of Order Section W-3.0414 in 

addition to ruling elders, deacons and the ministers of 

Word and Sacrament, the Session may authorize other 

church members to serve communion  

• Buildings/Grounds:  Comfort Air Heating and 

Cooling bid for air conditioning the office at $5,508.00 

and Bromley Hall at $5,204.00, with a $50.00 

administration fee for Comfort Air Heating/Cooling to 

obtain permits and an estimated Permit Fee cost of 

$350.00- $750.00.  A total cost between $11,112.00-

$11,512.00 

• Personnel:  Extend contract of Reverend Daniel 

Christian on a monthly basis beginning March 1, 2018 

per signed contract 1-8-17 to June 1, 2018 and beyond 

as needed with a 3% cost living salary as recommended 

by the Presbytery of the Redwoods. 

 

COUNCIL-COMMITTEE REPORTS Family Council:  

• Children/Youth Report: Easter egg  activity is set for 

3-24-18.  Wednesday’s Kids Club (elementary grades) 

is going again, with some social-emotional challenges 

that we are addressing by developing steps-

consequences for some of the attendees (autism 

spectrum).  The SWAG program for junior high-high 

school age students continues to flourish 

• Missions:  No report   

• Congregational Life/Fellowship:  An update 

regarding the feasibility of doing an in-house church 

directory will be ready for the April 2018 Session 

meeting.  During the worship service on 3-18-18 a 

request will be made for anyone interested in preparing 

soup for the Lenten Lunch on 3-25-18.  If no one 

volunteers, Kevin DeVries indicated he would do the 

soup. 

• Adult Ministries: No report 

• Worship and Music: A draft of the Seder program to 

be presented during the Maundy Thursday activities (3-

29-18) was presented to Session.  The committee 

chairman and pastor went step-by-step through the 

program, with the Session making comments, 

suggestions, and concerns.  By consensus, the 

recommendation was to review other more traditional 

Seder’s that may be available and prepare a revised 

Seder to present to the Session at the Called Session 

meeting, 3-25-18.   

 

Resource Council:  

• Finance: A modified budget report was presented, with the more detailed monthly report to be forthcoming in the 

coming days: a) income for February 2018 was $18,00, which was $2,000 less than projected but more than expenses 

for the month; b) to date (3-15-18) giving has been strong for March.  The committee has met with a realtor to get a 

second opinion regarding the Ramos property.   

• Buildings/Grounds The next meeting of the committee will be 4-5-18, and the next workday, 4-7-18. The church has 

received an inquiry regarding are policy regarding allowing dogs to attend events (example: worship service); 

committee will discuss and make recommendation to Session.  The air conditioning bid has been increased by $393.00 
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due to current cost increases but is still within the projected cost range ($11,112.00-$11,512.00).  Randy will sign the 

revised contract next week (3/19/18-3/23/18) 

• Personnel: Search committee for a Director of Youth-Family Ministries has received two resumes. The position has 

been approved for advertising on a number of websites, including Redwoods Presbytery, Simpson College, and 

Whitworth. 

 

The next Session meeting is Thursday, May 17th, 6:00pm. 

 

Session Members:  Randy Beckler, Daniel Christian, Kevin DeVries, Jerry Garcia, Karen Golden, 
Randy Huffman, Shirley Lewis, Roe Sandelin, Lenord Swope, Michele Young 

 

Did we miss your birthday last month???     
   

Please contact the church office or email Denise, denise@fpcukiah.org   
 so we can send a card and celebrate with you!  
 

Happy Birthday! 
5/2  Riley Haselswerdt 
5/3  Glenn Logan 
5/10  Teresa Erickson 
5/16  June Jacobs 

5/17  Winnie Edgar 
 Jack Nichols 
 Roe Sandelin 
5/23 Linda Simmons 
 Evie Wise 

5/25  Francine Selim 
5/28  Ann Denham 
5/29  Deagan Dockins 
5/31  Bob Huff 

Event Calendar    ~ May 

  Sun weekly 10:00am Worship Celebration 

     6:00pm #SWAG Youth Group 

  Mon weekly 6:30pm Cub Scouts 

  Tue. weekly 7:00am Men’s Bible Study 

     8:30am Serendipity Women’s Bible Study 

     5:00pm SIPS Women’s Bible Study 

     6:00pm Spanish AA; NAHOP 

  Wed. weekly 5:30pm Worship Team rehearsal 

       Hangout Kids’ club 

  Thurs. weekly 1:00pm ABC Program 

     6:00pm Spanish AA 
      

…additional events for the month 

5/2 10:30am Worship Committee 

5/5 2:00pm Afternoon Tea 

5/6 Cents-ability Offering/Communion 

 11:15am Women’s choir 

5/8 1:30pm PW Bible Study 

5/10 12:30pm ABC Program 

 6:30pm Boy Scouts 

5/12 9:00am Stitches from the Heart 

5/13 Happy Mother’s Day! 

 11:15am Missions Committee 

5/15 12:00pm Family/Outreach Council 

5/16 11:30am VIP luncheon 

5/17 6:00pm Session 

5/20 Pentecost ~ Youth lead worship 

5/22 1:30pm PW Bible Study 

5/24 12:30pm ABC Program 

 5:30pm Deacons 

5/28 Memorial Day Holiday – Office Closed 

 

 

Our Calendar is also available online @ http://fpcukiah.org/calendar/calendar/ 

(Note:  if using a phone, view in landscape orientation to view properly) 

mailto:denise@fpcukiah.org
http://fpcukiah.org/calendar/calendar/









